
Annual General Meeting – President’s Report 

December 12th, 2018 

Looking back at the past year we see another very busy and successful year coming to an end.  At this 

time in 2017 I remember predicting that Saskatoon Adult soccer would be hosting a 2018 Senior 

Nationals and that prediction was filled 100%.  

I would like both thank and congratulate LOC Chair Lee Kormish and the Local Organizing Committee on 

a fantastic job in hosting this prestigious event. This event was not even over, and Canada Soccer was 

already asking us if we would host again soon. I think this request only speak for itself.  The LOC was a 

very committed group which worked extremely hard but also had a lot of fun and enjoyed putting on 

this event and this showed tremendously to everyone involved and helped in making a great 

atmosphere for the whole competition. I would also like to extend a huge thanks to all our volunteers 

who helped in making things run so smoothly.  

In looking back at the balance of the year I would like to thank both the board of directors and staff for 

another successful year.  Looking forward the one challenge I feel we face is trying to have more teams 

in our top divisions and making these divisions more competitive. As the game continues to change and 

grow in different areas, I feel our board of directors is ready to make the necessary adjustments to 

accommodate these changes.  

I would like to also announce that I will not be allowing my name stand for the position of President this 

year and will be stepping into the role of past president.  

I would like to thank the SASI staff and both the current and past board members for everything as you 

have been excellent people to work with and also have been a lot of fun to work with.  I must extend a 

special thanks to both Eileen Zagiel and Dena Clark for everything you have done and the amazing 

commitment you both have made to the SASI. 

 

In closing I wish you all a safe and happy holiday season and look forward to the 2019 year! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gord Quinlan 

President SASI 
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